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QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to Issue Eight 

Alex Hulme Foundation Newsletter 
It is hard to believe that two years have passed since our special 

Alex grew his wings and became our very own angel watching 

over us all. No matter what happens, every second remains so 

difficult to bear and that feeling will never change. 

However, through all of the sadness and pain we try to gain 

positives in any way we can. The biggest positive of all is the 

Alex Hulme Foundation and how it, and what it aims to achieve, 

has been embraced and supported by so many, many wonderful 

people. We cannot express how grateful we are to everyone who 

has supported what we hope they now feel is their charity. Thank 

you from the bottom of our hearts. 
 

As time goes on, we realize it will be harder and harder to 

maintain the fantastic level of donations we receive so we hope 

we can count on everyone to continue to help in any way they 

can. From raising awareness to any offer of support in whatever 

form that may be, no matter how big or small. We appreciate it all.  
 

The evidence is there for all to see, we are making a difference 

and with your help children will have better outcomes in future. 

 

results. I was shown how to count cells to ensure there 

were enough to carry out tests on them. The cells were 

then cultivated in the lab.  Some of the cells were not 

ready to be investigated and had to be left for another 

day.  Dr Suzanne and Jackie clearly have to have an 

abundant amount of patience to ensure they get good 

quality results. 
 

Furthermore I was able to see the flow cytometer which 

was purchased by the Foundation, in action.  The 

donation of what in essence is a compact piece of 

equipment has meant the research had been able to 

come on in leaps and bounds as Dr Suzanne no longer 

has to share resources with the other research teams in 

the area. The equipment assists the researchers in how 

they view and deal with the cancer cells and this in turns 

aids the progress towards a cure. 
 

My association with Alex was limited to an embarrassed 

nod to each other when he called around to hang out with 

my kid brother but I would like to say now that the legacy 

he has left behind is one that will ultimately, through the 

hard work of the Foundation and that of Dr Suzanne and 

Jackie, provide other people with a chance to prolong 

their life.  I feel privileged to have had this opportunity 

and yet more privileged one day to be able to say I knew 

the young man who triggered these results.”  
 

Beth Evans  

 

OUR SPECIAL ALEX 

 

BETH VISITS THE LAB 
Seventeen year old Beth Evans is the sister of one of Alex’s 

best friends Conner. Following a conversation between their 

Mum, Sharon, and Dr Turner at our recent Star Ball about 

Beth’s interest in the work she undertakes, Suzanne invited 

Beth to visit the lab for a couple of days to experience the work 

being undertaken on behalf of the Alex Hulme Foundation.  

Beth writes: 
 

“If you have never been to Cambridge, I recommend you go.  

The shopping is good, the architecture better and the number of 

bikes must easily match the number of inhabitants of 

Cambridge.  However, I had a much better reason for being in 

Cambridge.  I had the privilege of spending some time in Dr 

Suzanne Turner’s research lab at Addenbrooks hospital.  The 

work she carries out with her assistant Jackie in the fight 

against leukemia and lymphoma is fascinating and it is clear 

from the hard work they have put in that headway is being 

made against nasty aggressive cancers.   
 

Jackie is on a year’s placement from her forensic chemistry 

degree and is employed by the Foundation to assist the project.  

I was fortunate to be able to shadow Jackie and the knowledge 

she was able to share with me made it clear how important the 

support the Foundation offers is in order to achieve positive  

 



  

JACKIE 

 

Progress 
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Determining the identity of the paediatric B-cell Non-
Hodgkin Lymphoma stem cell and its chemotherapeutic 

sensitivity 
 

As we settle into Autumn I have been reflecting on a rather 

busy summer in the lab; not only did Jackie (pictured right), for 

who the Alex Hulme Foundation are providing funding, start 

work with us but we also had a visit from a supporter of the 

Foundation who spent a couple of days carrying out work 

experience with us; Beth has written a piece for this newsletter 

about her short time with us and I look forward to reading it.  As 

always there is a mountain of work to get through especially 

with the new academic year starting this week but research 

continues apace. One exciting development is that we have 

received our first human B-cell lymphoma biopsy. The sample 

has been propagating in the lab which has provided vital 

validation that we are able to develop tumours within our setting 

which will now enable us to move to the next stage. Our task 

now is to divide up all the different cell types within the tumours 

to see which of them are driving the tumour growth. This is no 

easy task and will consume most of our time in the lab over the 

coming months although having the Accuri C6 Cytometer which 

you provided us with will be a great help. We look forward to 

informing you of our progress in the next edition.  

 

As always, good luck with your continued fundraising efforts 

which are very much appreciated by all of us in the lab. 

 

Kind Regards 

Suzanne 

Dr Suzanne D. Turner PhD. 

Leukaemia and Lymphoma Research Bennett Fellow 
 

Note: 

This really is exciting news for us all at the Alex Hulme 

Foundation and a fitting way to mark the second anniversary of  

 

 
* Contact us via the website -  www.alexhulmefoundation.co.uk * E-mail ɀ info@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk *  

* Follow us on Facebook – Alex Hulme Foundation * Twitter - @alexhfoundation  *Linkedin* 
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EQUIPMENT UPDATE 
As identified earlier in this issue, the Foundation met its 

target of raising £30,000 and was able to present Dr. 

Turner with a Fluorescence Activated Cell Sorter – BD 

Accuri C6 flow cytometer at the Star Ball on 6
th
 July 2013.  

Following on from that success we asked Suzanne to 

suggest the next piece of equipment that would benefit 

her work.  

As a consequence, donated funds will go towards raising 

£15,181 to purchase a Bioruptor Sonication Device 

which uses sound waves to break apart cells and/or 

fragments DNA so that we can study it in a more 

manageable form. We are currently just over half way 

towards reaching that target. 

 

its formation. Knowing that, not only has the lab received 

its first biopsy, but Suzanne and the team have been able 

to develop the sample further under lab conditions. Along 

with the purchase of the Accuri C6, these are enormous 

milestones in our quest to enhance research into B-Cell 

NHL and we are humbled that so much progress has been 

achieved in such a short time.  

Attaining these milestones would not have been possible 

without the unerring support of so many people. 

  

Together we are making a Difference 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

News 

 

 

BAXTER 

We Will Always Love You, You Will Always Be With Us In Our Hearts 

CHARITY GIVING 
Having been investigated by the Charities Commission, 

Charity Giving, who collected our online donations and 

sponsorship money, have now been closed down. 

Unfortunately we are owed approximately £5,000 but we 

hope to recover that soon. All future donations and 

sponsorship monies will be collected through BT’s 

MyDonate website so for more information please visit 

www.mydonatebt.com and search for the Alex Hulme 

Foundation.  
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BAXTER’S BLOG 
Hi everybody, I hope everyone has a wet nose and you are 

wagging your tail to show you are well and happy, just like me?  

I have to say, I really like all the nice things people say and write 

about me, thank you. I’m getting used to having my picture taken 

too. Dad calls me a ‘Poser’ but I say it takes one to know one! 

I was pleased to be told that I had completed and passed my 

probationary period so I am now a full member of the Alex Hulme 

Foundation. As you can see, I have been given my uniform 

which I think makes me look rather fetching, I hope you do too? 

I have also completed my very first fundraising event when I 

walked fifteen miles with Matt, Dad and my family a few weeks 

back. It didn’t start too well as I was walking alongside this 

massive puddle, I think it is called a canal, and was met by two 

scary men with bright yellow jackets (not as nice as mine) and  

carrying big sticks. Dad was miles behind, as usual, and I didn’t 

fancy passing them so I jumped in the puddle! It was freezing 

and deeper than any puddle I had been in before. Fortunately 

Dad rescued me and pulled me out by my collar. My cousin, 

Bailey the Springer Spaniel came with me which was great but 

he must have been a bit of a scardey cat as he kept jumping in 

the water after sticks but I didn’t go in again, it was too cold! 

I did do a bit of training though as Mum, Dad and I walked up a 

big hill in Wales called Moel-y-Gest. It was a favourite spot of 

Alex’s so we left a wristband in the monument at the top.  

I have been to see people who are raising money for the 

Foundation. One lady, Emma, thought she could fly and jumped 

out of a metal bird in the sky. I have watched Pete and Jayne 

riding off on their bikes too. 

My next door neigbour Nyla is growing up now and has had her 

first haircut, she is looking rather cute. I’m still working on digging 

a tunnel so I can play with her but don’t tell Mum and Dad. 

I am really getting into this new technology malarkey. First I had 

to learn to write a blog, then I got my very own e-mail address, 

baxter@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk and now I have my own 

Facebook page where I am listed as Baxter Hulme. Please 

have a look at my page, look my pictures and see what I have 

been doing. Dad says you need to ‘Like’ my page whatever that 

means! Not sure why as I hope you won’t hate it! He’s a bit odd 

my Dad but I just play along to keep him happy. 
 

Anyway, all this writing has worn me out so I’m going for kip but 

don’t forget to send me an e-mail or a message on Facebook. 
 

Hope to see you all very soon,  
 

Baxter  xx 

 

THE BIG FISH 
Alex's Godfather Mike Williams, alias The Big Fish, has 

published another book ‘The Big Fish does it again’. The 

Prologue contains a lovely tribute to Alex and the Foundation. 

All five of Mike’s books are available to download from 

Amazon & Uncle Mike has asked that if people enjoy reading 

the books they may wish to make a donation to the 

Foundation.  

. 

 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY? 
3

rd
 ANNUAL *STAR * BALL 

Worsley Park Marriott on Saturday July 5
th

 2014 

Planning is well underway for our third Charity Ball with the 

date and venue now confirmed so we hope you can join us. 

If you feel you are able to help or know someone who 

would be willing to contribute to the evening, please don’t 

hesitate to get in touch. Thank you. 

mailto:baxter@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk


 

Events 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
* White T-Shirts * S (36"), M (40"), L (44")  XL (46") - £10 

* Wrist Straps * - AHF - Alex Hulme Foundation - £2 

* Wristbands * - Adult & Ladies/Youth Sizes - £2 

* Keyrings* - AHF - Alex Hulme Foundation  - £2 

* Cross Stitch Cards * - Made to order £1.50 to £2  

Simply Trafford COOKBOOK - £4 

******************************************************* *******  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Dave, Nic, *Alex*, Matt & Baxter xxx 

We hope you enjoyed reading our newsletter. If you have any comments or items you would like to include in our 
Ninth Edition due out on 15th January 2014, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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Total Raised  
£122,202.89 

TOTAL @ 14/10/2013 

FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
Since the last newsletter many people have undertaken various 

types of events or made generous donations. Please see the 

website for more information on some of these events. 
 

Ailene & John Reynolds 

Andrew Gosling  

Andy Jowitt  

ACE Accessible Cycling Experience 

Ashton on Mersey Town’s Woman’s Guild 

Brian Hulme & OSCAR PET FOOD  

Caroline Irwin 

Carolyn Waywell (Mum No.2)  

CHUBB INSURANCE COMPANY of EUROPE SE 
CITY CARE PARTNERSHIP 

Darren Pickford 

Dawn Goddard (via eBay) 

Debbie Shaw, family & friends  

Diane Dyer  

EB ROOFING 

Emma Wallwork  

GARREG COCH CARAVAN PARK (Kath & Alex Williams) 

Hazel Grove United Reformed Church 

Heather Harrison 

Jack Waywell 

James Colin Greenwood 

Jane Baugh 

Jason Mcloughlin, Dave Jamieson & friends 

Julie Samari, family & friends in memory of Gerard Ireland 

Learning Disabilities, Tameside & Glossop Com Healthcare 

Lisa & Stuart Heathcote, family & friends 

Mark Rowe & ROWES GARDENING 

Nadeem Nadeem  

Pamela Kitchen, in memory of her Dad, Joe 

PHOENIX INTERNATIONAL CHARITY  

Sandra, Brian & Angharad Pearce  

SEALPOINT (Hale) & customers  

Simon, Helen, Ellie & Faye Jackson  

Simon Waywell  

Stockport Rotary Club & Lamplighters  

UNITED JUNK (Bredbury) 

VIRGIN MONEY (Stockport) 

Woodheys Primary School Staff  

Unfortunately Sarah Purtill and Mel McNulty’s 5km swim at 

Buttermere was cancelled due to atrocious weather conditions. 

The ladies aim to complete the event as soon as possible so 

any donations already received will be carried over.  

Thank you to everyone for their efforts and support 
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FUTURE EVENTS 
Sunday 20th October 2013 – Sarah Lambert & Debs 

Martin are taking part in the Birmingham Half Marathon 
 

Saturday 9th November 2013 - Seb Saghabashi and 

colleagues from Inspire Health & Performance in Hazel 

Grove are taking part in the Men's Health Survival 

Challenge. 
 

Saturday 7
th

 & 14
th

 December 2013 – Coffee Mornings 

at Hazel Grove United Reformed Church. 
 

Friday 20th December 2013 - Sale Waterside   

2pm - Nativity 2 - Danger in the Manger (U)  

7pm - White Christmas (U) - Classic Christmas  
All Tickets are priced at £5 for each film. 
For more details please ring the centre on 0161 912 5616 
 

 

 

 

STAR BALL 2014 

Worsley Park Marriott on Saturday July 5
th

 2014  

 

For further details of these events, please visit the 

website: www.alexhulmefoundation.co.uk 

 


